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Idaho Society of Professional Land Surveyors

Agenda
Board of Governors’ Meeting

September 14, 2023
[image: image1.png]Present:

1. Call to Order: (Ballard)  Evan Page, Dale Meyers and Brock Strand, Guests
Proxy votes:  None
2. Meeting Minutes

June 10 Meeting Minutes have previously been approved by the Board.
3. Conference 2024 – Registration & Program Update (Morgan) – Registration opened on September 1.  

4. Reports by Section – News and Updates:  Jerry Hastings SW:  Erick Stricker: Focus has been on DOPL. Thought that would change but it’s just heating up.  Steve Frisbie: We have 9 sections, we have 3 section directors present at this meeting.  That’s 3 out of 9 in attendance. May be a good subject for the Standards of Practice committee to address. 
Internal Marketing Committee reports
· 2024 Membership Recruitment & Retention Planning (Morgan) – Staff will begin 2024 membership renewals in October. As part of this effort, the public list of licensed surveyors from the IPELS website will be utilized to perform outreach to current Non-members of the Society, soliciting them to join or renew a past lapsed membership.

· Gem State Surveyor (GSS)- (Beckstead) – The Fall issue is in production now and should be published in early October.
External Marketing Committee reports
· IDOPL Update (Bennett) – NOTE:  The DOPL IPELS Meeting was held on September 14. A number of board members were present, Glenn Bennett could not attend the BOG meeting as he was involved in the IDOPL Meeting at the same time. 
Meeting summary: Aaron: They have done away with state-specific questions on the test. No knowledge of Idaho code is required.  This brings up the importance of us having a lobbyist on board.  It also reminds us that with Glenn Bennett rotating off the board next May, we need some feedback on the two names we will be putting forward to the Governor’s Office to replace him. We need to do that within the next couple of months.

Aaron: there is a lot more to discuss, but everything we just heard from Brian punctuates the need for finding Glenn’s replacement and potentially securing a lobbyist.  Glenn had reached out to Tom Ruby about being a liaison to our board of governors meetings, Tom has agreed to do that.  
We need to not schedule our meetings over the top of IPELS.  Everybody understands the importance of having a presence at those DOPL meetings.  We need to schedule our board of governors meetings separately from the DOPL meetings.  Steve: perhaps having the fall board meeting following the IPELS Meeting is a good idea, maybe once a year.  Our next meeting will be in person in Boise in December, if we maintain meeting after the DOPL meeting in the Fall (September) that could set a positive precedent.  
Aaron: regarding the Q&A session: having been at the two previous meetings, the mood was very different.  People on the DOPL board didn’t skirt around what they thought about issues.  DOPL will be contracting with licensed firms to become the subject matter experts on complaints.  When a complaint is filed, staff will decide whether to move it to an investigator, they will work on it and move it back to the board who will then act if necessary. Doesn’t sound like a quick process.  Aaron’s focus at the next DOPL meeting will be to gauge progress. Actions speak louder than words, we will track that.  If you hear of someone filing a complaint, ask that surveyor or engineer to let us on the board know so can pass this to DOPL. He is very hopeful that things will change, and they will be publishing answers to our questions on a regular basis.  Our questions cannot wait months for an answer, we need to communicate with them to help the process improve. Brian: When complaints were filed or questions or inquiries were made in the past, there was not even an acknowledgement sent.  They did agree to set that up and they will begin addressing that.  Eric: We have talked about encouraging our members to submit an inquiry to DOPL just to test the system and see what their response is.  We can start tracking.  Evan: Would like to see a Q&A with DOPL at the Conference.  The Conference Committee will discuss that.
· Standards of Practice (Allen) – Standards of Practice held its first meeting earlier this week.  There is a system in place and this group should be able to step in to provide responses to inquiries.  Evan put together a letter and the board will review; we will then send it to DOPL. 
· Education Committee (Elle) –We have asked Darren to join the committee on behalf of ISU. Darren: He will serve as a liaison to connect the Society and educational institutions in the state.  What does ISU need from us in terms of support?  Brian: Committees are outlined in the bylaws. Promoting education among licensees, providing scholarships – would fall under education committee.  It’s really promoting the industry.  John: Committee is John, Darren and Adam – scholarship committee is a subset of the committee.  

· Scholarship Committee (Thayer) – We awarded 2x$3,500, 2x$2,500, and 3x$1,000 for a total of $15,000. Everyone who applied received an award.  Darren: knows personally how important scholarships are to students and how grateful they are when they receive something. It’s very much appreciated.  

· Administrative Committee (Frisbee)
· Treasurer’s Report – We are at 95% of the budget for membership dues, 40% higher than this time last year. Conference income was 194% of budget.  55% higher than 2022.  We basically fund the society through the Conference.  
· Status of Accounts – Steve has closed our Wells Fargo accounts.  He also opened a scholarship account at Westmark Credit Union.  
· Investment Report- He has invested $70,000 in 12 mo. CD at 5.1% at Westmark Credit Union.  Steve stated balances as of September 11 (included in financial statement).  He opened the CD after Monday, moving the CD funds out of the savings account.
· Amended and Restated Articles of Incorporation – Action Item for Approval - 
· Policy Document Updates (Elle/Frisbie) – MOTION BY JOHN ELLE TO ADOPT THE AMENDED ARTICLES AND APPROVE PATTY TO FILE THE NEW COPY WITH THE SECRETARY OF STATE, THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY JERRY HASTINGS, WITH ALL PRESENT IN FAVOR THE AMENDED ARTICLES HAVE BEEN APPROVED.  Patty will file the final copy with the Secretary of State.
Ex-Officio members: who are they? These need to be addressed.  Patty will summarize the work to date and get back to the board including a review of minutes and current policy document drafts.
· Status of GSS Editor Position – Aaron: at the March meeting the Board voted to approve the GSS Editor as a voting member, we need to review this again in the recent minutes and the policy documents.  Patty will summarize and distribute for further discussion and adoption this fall perhaps.

5. WFPS – (Ishino) – Their meeting will be next month, the last one was in June the same date as the BOG meeting.  The main issue at that meeting was that they were working with NSPS and California to draft that brief regarding My Site Plan.  They were attempting to prosecute them for operating without a license.  They have secured a joint conference between multiple western states, open to any member state that’s a member of WestFed March 22-26 in Las Vegas next year.  The next joint meeting in 2026 will also be in Las Vegas, both at the Horseshoe Casino.  They worked with Steve Parrish, he recorded about 20 hours you can purchase for continuing education credits.  Part of the funds go to WestFed, part to Steve and part to Idaho.  The FS exam is also available on the site, we would receive part of the proceeds.  They are available on the website, he will provide information to be included in the Gem State Surveyor.

6. Staff report – (Morgan) – We will begin 2024 membership solicitations in October.  2024 Conference Registration has opened and sponsorship and exhibitor solicitations have also begun. She will be working with the Conference Committee to secure speakers the next several weeks.

7. Old Business – 
· Representative to IBPELS Position Vacancy in 2024:  Anyone interested needs to fill out paperwork under the board appointments on the Governor’s website.  https://gov.idaho.gov/appointments/   You can fill out the paperwork online.  They meet 6 times per year, probably about 16 hours per every two months minimum. All expenses are reimbursed. Board members accrue PRSI value as they are treated as state employees.

· Lobbyist – we will carry this discussion forward.  Aaron will talk with Patty and Steve regarding the process and how to solicit potential candidates.  We will begin this process ASAP.  Jerry will forward the list of contacts he reached out to several months’ ago.  *Action Item.  John: Mike Kane used to be the licensing board attorney. 
8. New Business – Are we going to count on Glenn and Tom to report back to us on the zero-based regulations? How are we tracking that?  As a board we need to reach out to Glenn to clarify the process.  John: Yes, he should give us a report.  That’s his job as liaison.  Keith Brooks is also our representative. Brian: A lot of this will be done in open meetings with the board; they will advertise the schedule and put an agenda out, so we can at least keep on top of their work.  Share what little information we received with fellow surveyors.  

9. Next Meetings:
· December Boise – December 2 at Ardurra. 9 a.m.
MOTION: IT WAS MOVED BY AARON BALLARD TO ADJOURN AT 3:50, SECONDED BY JERRY HASTINGS, THE MEETING ADJOURNED.

Attending Live/Virtual:


Brian Allen�Aaron Ballard�Hagen Beckstead�Glenn Bennett�John Elle�Jeremy Fielding�Steve Frisbie�Freddie Garcia�Tyson Glahe�Jerry Hastings�Austin Ishino�Kevin McGuire�Bruce Smith�Adam Thayer�Stewart Ward�Darren Leavitt (ISU)
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